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To all the Nishikyushu University Students

We have been conducting the remote classrooms through Sunday, May 10™ in terms of

preventing the spread of the new corona virus.

However the central government decided to extend the state of emergency on Monday
May 4™, and neighboring Fukuoka is still designated as one of the special alert
prefectures. Considering these conditions, we find it difficult to lift the ban and
resume the face-to-face lectures from Monday May 11™ so that we reached a conclusion

to continue only offering the remote classrooms for a while.

These are initiatives for lowering the infectious risks among students and faculty
members while ensuring the opportunities for students to study by themselves, so your
understanding and cooperation will be highly grateful.

Please note that you are not allowed to access to the school facilities in principle during
this period.

You will be continuously well-informed about information such as the schedules for the
remote program and other matters in a timely manner thorough student portal site, so
make sure to check the platform every day. We have plan to hold the guidance later
this month to get to know more about the current situations where students are facing
and let you know about the details as soon as its date is fixed.

Once again, we will take the future announcements issued by the central and local
governments into consideration and provide you with more information including how to
deal with the face-to-face lectures as soon as we decide our policy

(T can expect we will be able o inform students of a relevant notice at least a week

before we start the face-to-face lectures.)

May 7™, 2020
KUGINO Kenji
President of Nishikyushu University



